## Mr. Dirt: Capt. Gary Stubbs, Executive Officer

With the introduction of the "Space of Grace" and the "Hall of Shame," Capt. Stubbs earned a lasting place in the memories of Constellation crew members. Mr. Dirt was a regular on the nightly KCON newscast and in the Plan of the Day.

KCON newscast and in the Plan of the Day.

Mr. Dirt provided more than just recognition of outstanding effort or areas where more effort was needed: with the artwork of V-1 Division's Eulog Devera, Mr. Dirt offered specific tips on what

he was looking for and how to achieve excellence.

When not in the role of Mr. Dirt, Capt. Stubbs brought his dynamic leadership to bear on other concerns of the crew. He remains fondly remembered and missed by the men and women who rode with him.

